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 COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA 
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 
400 NORTH STREET, HARRISBURG, PA 17120 

 
 
 
 
 
 

IN REPLY, PLEASE 
REFER TO OUR FILE 

July 14, 2022 
Docket Nos.:  P-2018-3005037 

P-2018-3005039 
M-2022-3031146 
M-2022-3031147 

 
Utility Codes: 2220554 

2320555 
 
CARL R. SHULTZ, ESQUIRE 
ECKERT SEAMANS CHERIN & MELLOTT, LLC 
213 MARKET STREET 
8TH FLOOR 
HARRISBURG, PA 17101 
cshultz@eckertseamans.com  
 

RE: Annual Asset Optimization Plans for Pittsburgh Water and Sewer Authority 
Docket Nos. M-2022-3031146 (water) and M-2022-3031147 (wastewater) 

 
Dear Mr. Schultz: 
 

On July 11, 2022, the Pittsburgh Water and Sewer Authority (PWSA) filed a letter with 
the Commission requesting an extension of time until October 6, 2022, to comply with the 
directives of the Commission in its May 27, 2022, Secretarial Letters (Sec Letters), captioned 
above.  The Sec Letters, inter alia, rejected PWSA’s Annual Asset Optimization Plans and 
directed that PWSA either file a petition for modification of its LTIIPs, or file new LTIIPs that 
superseded and replaced the remaining terms of the existing LTIIPs.  The Sec Letters also noted 
that PWSA may as an alternative withdraw its LTIIPs.  The Commission directed PWSA to act 
within sixty (60) days of the date of the Sec Letters, or July 26, 2022.  

 
PWSA in its letter states that it will proceed with either filing petitions for modification 

of its LTIIPs or petitions for new LTIIPs.  PWSA noted that in order to pursue either of these 
options, additional time is necessary to enable PWSA to comply with the Commission’s 
directives and that the extension of the deadline better aligns with PWSA’s internal planning 
processes to finalize an updated Capital Improvement Plan, which is anticipated to be completed 
at the end of September 2022. 

 
The Commission hereby grants PWSA’s request for a time extension until October 6, 

2022, in the above-referenced matter.  If you are dissatisfied with the resolution of this matter, 
you may, as set forth in 52 Pa. Code § 5.44, file a petition with the Commission within twenty 
(20) days after the date of this letter.  Please direct any questions regarding this filing to Ken 
Shaffer, Bureau of Technical Utility Services, at kennshaffe@pa.gov, or (717) 787-2359.    
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       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
       Rosemary Chiavetta  
         Secretary   
 
 
 
cc:  
      Patricia T. Wiedt, LAW 
      Dan Searfoorce, TUS 
      John Van Zant, TUS 
      Ken Shaffer, TUS 
      Richard Kanaskie, BIE 
      Christine Hoover, OCA, choover@paoca.org 
      Teresa Wagner, OSBA, tereswagne@pa.gov 
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